

# The Voice of the Village

Hilbert, WI

# April 2020

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Board Meeting:

#### The Village Board approved the following:

- The payment request from Jossart Brothers, Inc. in the amount of \$415,369.45 for Part A Fochs Trail Second Addition and Part B Village Meadows.
- Resolution 2020-02 to Declare an Emergency to repair/replace the sewer main on S. 3<sup>rd</sup> St.
- Resolution 2020-03 to Adopt the Policy to Prohibit the Use of Excessive Force and to Enforce
  Applicable State and Local Laws prohibiting Barring Entrances/Exists for Non-Violent Civil Rights
  Demonstrations regarding the purchase of the Bel Brands Property.
- Resolution 2020-04 Village of Hilbert Match Commitment Resolution Providing a Guarantee of Matching Funds for the CDBG-SLUM and BLIGHT ELIMINATION PROGRAM Application regarding the purchase of the Bel Brands Property.
- Resolution 2020-05 to Authorize the submission of a Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Application in regards to the purchase of the Bel Brands Property.
- The Residential Anti-Displacement and Relocation Assistance Plan (RADRAP) in regards to the purchase of the Bel Brands Property.
- The formal collaborative agreement with the Eastshore Humane Association.
- Donation to the Eastshore Humane Association in the amount of \$1,116.59 from the Village's share of the dog license fees.
- To purchase a replacement plow blade and wing for the 2008 payloader in the amount of \$36,076.00 as budgeted.
- To approve a bonus/ incentive in the amount of \$25 in the form of a gift card to the six election workers that worked on election day.
- Awarding the bid to MCC, Inc. for the amount of \$128,984.00 for the 2020 Drainage and Street Improvements project.
- To have a "Available for Development" sign erected on the Village's property at corner of Hwys 57/31 & 114.

#### The Village received notice of the following:

- Notice of Receipt of the lottery credit for Real Estate in the amount of \$57,661.11.
- Notice of Receipt of the lottery credit for Mobile Homes in the amount of \$3,364.10.
- Notice of Receipt of the Quarterly Street Aid Payment in the amount of \$13,094.32.

Hilbert High School Presents: "Anything Goes"

The musical has been postponed. The new dates for
the performances will be announced once they are determined.

# Village Meadows Subdivision: Lots Available for Sale!

Welcome to Hilbert's newest subdivision! Village Meadows was created by the Village to help spur further residential development in conjunction with the Village's continued commercial and industrial growth. Located directly across the street from our largest industry, Sargento Foods and just south of the School District of Hilbert campus, this new subdivision is a great area to build your next home and locate your family! The first phase consists of 14 residential lots and is part of a 50-acre parcel that will only be developed for residential purposes. The lots are currently available for sale with the infrastructure anticipated to be completely installed by spring or early summer, weather permitting. If you are interested in purchasing one of these lots, or to see which lots are still available, please contact Kendall Thiel at Thiel Real Estate at 920-849-2222 or 920-374-0501.

# **Annual Spring Clean-Up Event**

The decision was made to postpone the Annual Spring Clean-Up Event this year; which was scheduled for Saturday, May 2<sup>nd</sup>. At this time, we have not decided whether or not the event will be held later this year or just wait until next year. Although we had planned to hold the event, the circumstances surrounding COVID-19 has made it impossible to plan for it at this time. Please watch for any possible updates regarding this event in future newsletters. There also has been an effect on various collection events coming up both in the Village and County-wide. Please refer to the website for the County at <a href="https://www.calumetrecycles.com">www.calumetrecycles.com</a> for updates on the County's events for 2020.

### **Hilbert/Potter Optimist Calendars**

The Hilbert/Potter Optimists are looking for your opinion! With the Corona Virus taking front seat to many events this year, we are possibly thinking about NOT having a Community Celebrations Calendar. Many members collect the money and deliver the calendars door to door and don't want to take a chance on either catching or spreading the virus. Unfortunately, if the calendar is put on hold for a year, it may never return. We would like your opinion regarding this: (1) Your feelings – how do you feel about it and would you miss it if it was discontinued? (2) How frequently do you check your calendar for birthdays or anniversaries? (3) If we were to collect and deliver a different way this year, would you still be interested in buying a calendar for \$6? Would you pay more than \$6?

Please respond in one of three ways:

Email: <u>brlamathes@yahoo.com</u>

Call: (920)7000 - please leave a message if no answer

Facebook: contact us via Messenger at the Hilbert/Potter Optimist Facebook Page.

Please respond by April 30, 2020. Thank you!

Next Regular Board Meeting: Tuesday, May 12, 2020 @ 7 p.m.
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com
Village Clerk's Office: (920) 853-3241